
Latin Generation Panel (GP) Meeting 
Notes from the meeting on 12 December 2019 

Meeting Attendees (in alphabetical order) 
 GP members: 

1. Bill Jouris  
2. Dennis Tan 
3. Hazem Hezzah 
4. Mats Dufburg 
5. Meikal Mumin 
6. Michael Bauland  
7. Mirjana Tasic  

Staff: 
8. Pitinan Kooarmornpatana 
9. Sarmad Hussain 

 
Meeting Notes  

The GP reviewed three documents: 
1. The list of TBD items in the report at 2019-12-12-TBD-ReportV5- [dropbox.com] 
2. The list of Appendix D missing analysis at  2019-12-12-AppendixD-missingAnalysis 

[dropbox.com] 
3. The list of variant discussions during ICANN66 at 2019-12-12-TBD-ReportV5-

VariantAnalysis [dropbox.com] 

TBD items in the report 
 
Items regarding the Latin Small Letter D with Caron and Latin Small Letter L with Caron were 
discussed (item 4 and item 28). It was raised that the GP analysis should not based on specific 
language community but based on the methodology GP has been using.  
 
The chair asked for volunteer to draft an initial text for this topic and Meikal was pointed as the 
author for the initial text for discussion. It was suggested that Latin Small Letter T with Caron 
might also be in scope. It was shared that comparing the letter with Caron and the base letter with 
apostrophe will be analyzed.  
  
Appendix D missing analysis 
 
Mirjana listed all the placeholders from the Appendix D and asked Meikal to confirm if it is a 
complete list. Meikal agreed to review and confirm by Sunday. Mirjana will then assign the tasks 
to volunteers on Monday.  
 
The timeline for the next submission was asked. The GP was informed that the next submission 
will be after receiving the IP feedback on the 5 December submission.   
 
Variant discussions during ICANN66 
 
The IP’s remark, that the underlining analysis has gone beyond expectation, were discussed. The 
GP members had different views on the issue. However, the methodology was the majority based 
which resulted in favor of including variant code points beyond dot-below and line-below cases.  
 



Meikal pointed that for item 5, the IP seems to misinterpreted the explanation. Meikal volunteered 
to review the text so that it does not rely on Marshallese language.  
 
The chair invited all members to review the document for next meeting discussion. Meikal 
volunteered to review if the summary is complete and to group the tasks. The GP was informed 
that item 12 and 13 required no action from Latin GP.  
 
Any other business 
 
Bill requested all member to review the variant google sheet again as there were new code points 
added by Dennis’s input and some of the previous rating were still missing. All members should 
look at all tabs and provide ratings.  
 
Pitinan will follow-up with all members for Brussels meting travel logistics.  
 
Next meeting: 19 December 2019 at 1600 UTC. 

 

Action Items  
S. No. Action Items Owner 

1 Review the task list for Appendix D missing analysis by Sunday 
15 December 2019    

MM 

2 Assign the tasks of Appendix D to volunteers on Monday 16 
December 2019 

MT 

3 Draft the initial text regarding Latin Small Letter D with Caron and 
Latin Small Letter L 

MM 

4 Revise the text regarding item 5 of variant discussion (page 42) 
as discussed   

MM 

5 Provide ratings in the variant analysis spreadsheet in all tabs  ALL 

6 Follow-up on Brussels meeting travel logistics with all attending 
members 

PK 

 
 


